
ZA Report for October 5, 2020 PC Meeting 
 
Approved Applications 
Ferguson Residence 
 
Pending Applications 
McAleenan-Brodgesell and McAleenan-Young Boundary Line Adjustments: We are awaiting confirmation from 
the attorneys in order to finalize these transactions. 
 
Winters Residence Addition: After suggesting she might withdraw her application, Elizabeth Winters emailed to 
say that she has reconsidered and would like to fill in the gaps and complete the application for her proposed 
12’x20’ addition project at 200 East Street in West Rupert. I will check in with her to review the additional required 
information. 
 
Hurlburt Accessory Structure: There is no new information about this anticipated application for Jim Hurlburt’s 
planned 16’x40’ free-standing structure. 
 
Potential Projects 
Murtaugh Residence: We have no new information about this project at 351 Watrous Road. 
 
Mestel Property: Mr. Mestel had inquired about development/building feasibility options for property located off the 
end of Nims Road, in both Rupert and Dorset. One item at issue is the location of the Rupert-Dorset town line in 
this area. Charlie Rockwell and I have been in contact with the owner and his surveyor about this and done some 
research in both town’s land records. Charlie’s findings may help address the matter at least as it relates to any 
anticipated zoning and conditional use applications. We haven’t received any such applications to date. 
 
Randell-Pawlet Mountain Road Property: We’ve had no recent inquiries about the potential subdivision and house 
project feasibility of this property. 
 
Merck Forest & Farmland Center: We anticipate receiving applications for both a 10’x14’ kiosk structure to be 
located near the Visitor Center and a new sign to replace the existing one at the entrance on Route 315. Work on 
the kiosk may be due to begin shortly. 
 
Mayer-East Street Residence: We haven’t received any additional information about a potential breezeway-
connected addition to the house related to their Rupert Rising bakery business. 
 
Other Business 
Rick Rishell called with questions about permitting requirements for an outbuilding they are considering at their 
property on Route 315 in the Village Residential District, next door to the Albyn property. The new building will be 
larger than and may replace an existing outbuilding, but in a different location on the property. Front setback 
requirements may come into play, as they did for a similar Albyn project in 2018. 
 
Attorney Tracey Rupe called with a question about Rupert’s boundary line adjustment application form, perhaps 
with respect to a possible adjustment between the Koo and Marckwald properties. We haven’t received an 
application to date. 
 
We have had some discussion with Tom Wilson and Phil Mazzucco about work on the Rupert Town Office 
building involving an addition to accommodate a town vault. The town is working with an architectural firm to 
develop the plan. We can review the relevant setback requirements and state limitations to permitting as they 
develop their design. 
 
Sue Mackey emailed with questions about making some additions and alterations to their residence on Route 153 
to improve accessibility. She was also planning to reach out to a contractor with some related questions. I expect 
we will then discuss any permitting requirements for the project in more detail.  



Jennifer Langstaff-French provided some additional information about the high-tunnel they would like to put up on 
their farm at 5688 Route 315 in East Rupert. The size of the structure is 21’x68’. This will be a farm structure and 
as such will not require a local zoning permit. The planned building location indicated on their sketch map 
complies with the setback requirements for the property. Coincidentally, a solar installer inquired separately about 
setback requirements for a small-scale residential system at the same address. He said he would share some 
information about state standards so we can continue the discussion. 
 
Lori Soderlind inquired about permitting requirements for a +-12’ or 14’ x 24’ shed she would like locate on her 
property, which is behind the McKeighan residence near the corner of Route 153 and Hebron Road. The building 
as planned will require a permit. The property is bordered by Hebron Road and the D&H Rail Trail, both of which 
are public rights-of-way. The Rail Trail is a four-rod right-of-way, and front yard setback requirements will apply 
along this border of the property. We expect to receive an application after Lori considers her building location 
options for the project. 
 
We prepared a memo for the Selectboard about sign permitting requirements and permissible locations. Following 
discussion at a recent Selectboard meeting, we will amend and revise it for further distribution. 
 
Attorney Allan Sullivan has been in touch about the Vigue inquiry regarding the neighboring O’Neil property at 247 
Foote Road. He received my letter and is doing some additional research. We have had some further 
correspondence but have not received a formal reply to the letter. Mr. Sullivan may decide to attend the October 
meeting. I also heard from attorney Joe O’Dea, representing Mr. O’Neil. We will await any additional information. 
 
The inquiry regarding the Aldanondo property at 1105 Route 153 in West Rupert and the neighboring Connors 
and Baker properties is ongoing. 
 
 
 
October 5, 2020 
John La Vecchia, Jr., ZA 
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